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October 15, 2021
North Greenbush Town Residents:

During the period between November 1% and May 1% of the following year, certain parking
restrictions are in place with regard to motor vehicles being left on Town roads. This is in
Chapter 183 and Section 175-18 of the North Greenbush Town Code.

1. Between 10:00 PM and 7:00 AM every day, all town roadways must be kept clear of
any motorized vehicles so the Highway Department can safely and effectively clean
the roadways when needed.

2. When weather conditions require the Superintendent of Highways to plow, sand, or
salt town roads, no person shall leave unattended parked vehicles on any Town
highway in the Town of North Greenbush.

Additionally, section 1201-a of the New York State Vehicle and Traffic Law prohibits a
motor vehicle that is left upon the paved or main-traveled part of the roadway any time of
year,

During these instances, it is a priority of our department, along with the Highway
Department, to ensure the safety of all vehicle operators, emergency services (police, fire,
and EMS), and pedestrians on Town roads.

Removal of any vehicles by the police department will be done at the expense of the vehicle
owner. Owners of vehicles that are found to be in violation are also subject to the issuance of
a parking ticket, in accordance with North Greenbush Town Code, or a Uniform Traffic
Ticket, in accordance with NYS Vehicle and Traffic Law.

Please make the effort to help us keep our roadways safe for everyone. Questions can be

directed to the North Greenbush Police at 518-283-5323.

Sincerely,
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David M. Keevern
Chief of Police



